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February 21, 2023 

Via Email to UTC Records Center 

Amanda Maxwell 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Sq. Loop SE 
P.O. Box 47250 
Lacey, WA 98503 

Re: Climate Commitment Act Accounting Petitions (Dockets UE-
220974, UG-220975, UG-220759, UG-220926, UG-220803) 

Dear Director Maxwell: 

The NW Energy Coalition (“NWEC” or “Coalition”) appreciates the 
opportunity to provide comments on the Washington utilities’ 
petitions for deferred accounting treatment of Climate 
Commitment Act (CCA) costs and revenues.  In addition to raising 
important policy issues for both electric and gas utility CCA 
implementation, these petitions present the first opportunity to 
consider broader implications of the Climate Commitment Act on 
the gas utility sector. NWEC’s comments address each utility-
specific forecast as well as relevant policy considerations, as 
detailed below.   

NWEC supports the following recommendations of The Energy 
Project regarding the petitions:  

(1) the Commission should direct utilities not to comingle costs and
revenues;

(2) the Commission’s orders should include a sunset date for the
deferrals and require costs to included in the each utility’s next
general rate case.

In addition, we offer the following recommendations: 
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1. NWEC continues to support the recommendations to the Commission in our July 22, 

2022 letter1 requesting that the Commission determine how utilities should 
demonstrate that they have met the requirements of RCW 70A.65.120(4) and RCW 
70A.65.130(2). The proceeds from the sale of allowances could benefit customers 
through additional demand-side resource solutions or could be returned to customers 
in rates, with the first priority being mitigating the long-term program impact or energy 
burden on low-income customers. Absent guidance from the Commission, we are 
concerned that each utility will interpret this requirement differently, and stakeholders 
will have to address this issue on a case-by-case basis when each utility requests cost 
recovery. This is burdensome on stakeholders and Commission staff, and is likely to 
lead to disparate treatment and inequitable results for customers. 
 

2. The Commission should not approve requests to defer costs for research and 
development (“R&D”) for innovative uses and application of hydrogen or other 
renewable or clean fuels. Research and development of clean fuels should be treated 
as a general business development and operating expense, and not as a cost of 
compliance with the Climate Commitment Act. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Lauren McCloy 
Policy Director 
NW Energy Coalition 
lauren@nwenergy.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
1 See July 22, 2022 Letter to Commissioners from NWEC, Climate Solutions, and Washington Environmental 
Council 
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